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LUKMAN PRIMARY SCHOOL, ENTEBBE 

P.O.BOX 10528 KAMPALA 

Tel. 0393-217455/0701-961555/0776-963871 Email:lukmanps2004@gmail.com 

Dear Parent/Guardian, 

Assalaam Alaikum, 

RE: END OF TERM 3 CIRCULAR 2017

ومن يشكر فانما يشكر لنفسه ومن كفر فان الله غني حميد" ولقدءاتينا لقمان الحكمة ان اشكر لله       

"….. and indeed we already brought Luqman wisdom, saying Give thanks to Allah And whoever gives 

thanks (to Allah) then surely he gives thanks only for himself and whoever Disbelieves, then surely 

Allah is affluent Ever praiseworthy.” (31:12) 

SCHOOL MISSION: 

“To produce an Integrated, Effective and Balanced 

person who is academically and Religiously Sound.” 

 

SCHOOL MOTTO: 

“Seek Knowledge and Attain Wisdom”. 

 

1. APPRECIATION: 

On behalf of the staff and the entire 

community of Lukman, I salute you all.   

We thank the Almighty Allah for His 

innumerable and endless bounties. He has again 

taken us through the year 2017 successfully 

with his protection, mercy and guidance. 

 
 

2. CLOSING AND RE-OPENING OF THE 

SCHOOL: 

Term III of 2017 has ended today, Thursday, 

7th December, 2017 and term one 2018 will 

begin on the 4th February, 2018. 

 

3. REPORT CARD COLLECTION: 

Parents/Guardians are kindly requested to pick 

their children’s report cards on 19th and 20th 

December, 2017 from any of the following 

places; Makerere University Mosque and 

Lukman Primary School from 8:00am – 

5:00pm.This is according to where you have 

registered with your child’s class teacher at 

school. 

N.B: All report cards will be taken back from 

Makerere on 20th December, 2017 

 

 

 

 

4. ACADEMICS: 

We flagged off our P.7 pupils with the sitting 

of P.L.E on the 2nd and 3rd November, 2017 

which eventually saw their release and 

beginning of their vacation on the 4th 

November, 2017.  We pray for good results in 

both secular and Theology come January, 2018 

In-shaa-Allah. 

Pupils in classes P.1 to P.6 have progressed well 

through extensive teaching and continuous 

assessments that is; B.O.T, MOT, monthly for 

P.5/P.6 and end of year examinations. 

Pupils from P.4 to P.7 are required to bring 

back their notes exercise books for continuity 

and revision of already covered work.  The 

books will be checked on arrival. 

5. NEW ENTRANTS: 

Registration/Interviews for new pupils will 

start from 12th December, 2017 to 22nd 

December, 2017.  Our offices will remain open 

from Monday to Friday from 9:00am to 3:00pm. 

6. CO-CURRICULAR ACTIVITIES: 

“Cleanliness is part of faith” as such it remains 

a key priority in our school. This term we once 

again had a hygiene theme, which saw various 

activities carried out to emphasis cleanliness in 

different areas from the children’s bodies to 

their place of sleep, dormitories, toilets and 

the compound. The cleanest pupils and 

departments throughout the term were 

awarded by attending a V.I.P hygiene luncheon 

outside the school and a day out.  
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7. HEALTH: 

Our pupils’ health has been stable apart from 

some cases of colds.  Pupils with complications 

have been referred.  We kindly appeal to 

parents who have children with complications or 

delicate medical conditions to confide in us to 

enable us deal with them in the most 

appropriate way. 

We also urge you to take your children for 

regular check-up to keep them in good health. 

8. FEES STRUCTURE TERM 1 2018 

N.B:  

a) Due to the cost of living, we had to increase our fees 

structure as follows.  

i. Tuition fee P.1 – P.5   - 1,060,000/= 

ii. Tuition fee P.6 – P.7  - 1,260,000/= 

iii. Uniform fee (new)    -  560,000/= 

iv. Uniform fee (old)     -  280,000/= 

b) Fees Discount 

Fees discount which has been given to parents with 4 

pupils and above has been stopped due to financial 

constraints effect from 2018 till further notice. 

We regret any inconvenience caused 

Note: All school fees should be paid in Tropical Bank 

branches.   

9. CHILD’S PERSONAL REQUIREMENTS: 

The school requirements remain the same.  

These include:- 

i) Black shoes     - 1 pair 

ii) Canvas shoes   - 1 pair 

iii) Leather sandles  - 1 pair 

iv) Gumboots            - 1 pair 

v) Green strips grey stockings - 2 pairs 

vi) Night wear         - 2 pairs 

vii) Panties               - 6 pieces 

viii) Pant peg             - 1 piece 

ix) Handkerchiefs   – 3 pieces 

x) Medium size school bag - 1 pair 

xi) Nail cutter – 1 piece 

N.B 

Pupils’ property should be permanently marked 

with their full names before they are brought 

to school.  Failure to do so, the school 

administration will take up this responsibility at 

a fee of 5,000/= (Five thousand shillings only) 

and those with any missing item shall not be 

accepted in the school until they are all 

cleared. 

10. DISCIPLINE AND PARENTING TIPS: 

1. Throughout the year we have been handling 

cases of indiscipline here and there. Most of 

these cases arise as a result of too much 

freedom that is given to children to access 

television and social media. Alhamdhulilah at 

least by the close of the year our children have 

been shaped to practice their Deen to a 

desirable degree. Thus we kindly appeal to 

ensure this continuity by; 

i. Creating a conducive atmosphere for them 

to encourage continuous practicing. 

ii. Spend quality time with them. 

iii. Serve as role models, for actions speak 

louder than words, let the children see the 

value of honesty, truthfulness, hard work 

and humbly fear of Allah in you. 

We have further enclosed herein a checklist that 

will guide the children practice their Deen. Sit with 

them and fill it on a weekly basis, discuss with them 

their progress acknowledge and reward their 

achievements and help them overcome their 

challenges 

N.B.  Every child will be expected to bring back 

the checklist completed and signed by the parent. 

 

Recommended dua for parents to recite 

often 

قال تعالى  "والذين يقولون ربنا هب لنا من  

ازواجنا وذرياتنا قرة اعين واجعلنا للمتقين اماما"  

 سورة الفرقان 

“Our Lord! Bestow on us from our spouses and our 

offsprings who will be the comfort of our eyes and 

make us leaders for the pious”. 

We wish you a very happy holiday and we are looking 

forward seeing you back next term Insha-Allah. 

Yours in service, 

HAJAT AISHA NAMBOOZE 

 

HEADTEACHER
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